			


RECOMMENDATIONS CONCERNING ENGINEERING SCIENCE COURSES








The College Curriculum Committee has been examining the Engineering Science courses and has been concerned for some time now about these courses given their importance to our curricular objectives. In our deliberations, we have looked at the impact of those courses on later courses in the curriculum as well as heard from various students, both on and off the committee, concerning how those courses are taught. We have also considered well accepted educational standards for quality courses in studying  what we currently do. Based on where we are currently, two recommendations seem to flow immediately and very strongly from our studies. We make those recommendations now because of their importance to the overall quality of our Engineering program. It is our intent to continue reviewing those courses with the strong possibility that future recommendations may flow from such work. We do not believe, however, that future recommendations will in any way obviate the need for the implementation of these two initial recommendations. We recommend:





1. All Engineering Science class sizes be limited to no more than 40 students .





2. Those courses should be taught almost exclusively by experienced tenure track faculty. Exceptions should be rare, and subject to  approval from an oversight committee and regular monitoring by a professor in charge of the course sequence.





Our recommendations are based on our own experiences as well as those of many other people. Smaller class sizes lead to a better student-professor relationship and greater interest in learning. Full time faculty have a long term commitment to the educational outcomes and are far more likely to create a sound learning environment. It must be understood that we are in our current position because of priorities we have chosen in the past. We are simply recommending that the Engineering Science courses  be given a much higher, perhaps top, priority in the teaching responsibilities of the College. These two recommendations are the first step in achieving that goal. These recommendations are in concert with the current thinking of many in higher education, including the UC Provost, the Ohio Board of Regents and others who have expressed increasing concern about the quality of the undergraduate programs in universities throughout the nation. By adopting these recommendations, we will be making both a positive step in the right direction as well as a positive statement to our current students and prospective students about our intent to help insure their success.





 The current Engineering Science courses are:


	


20-031-101 Mechanics I	�
20-031-375 Basic Strength of Materials�
�
20-031-102 Mechanics II�
20-031-376 Nature & Properties of Materials�
�
20-031-103 Mechanics III�
20-031-382 Basic Thermodynamics�
�
20-031-111 Computer Language�
20-031-383 Basic Fluid Mechanics�
�
20-031-250 Graphics Fundamentals�
20-031-385 Basic Heat Transfer�
�
20-031-371 Basic Electric Circuit  Analysis�
�
�
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